NORTHERN WESTCHESTER SWIMMING CONFERENCE
Tuesday, June 17, 2008

http://nwsc.usswim.net; nwscmail@aol.com

Bea Rhodes, Vice President, welcomed everyone to the meeting at 7:11 p.m. at
the Briarcliff Pool at Law Park. Michael Panzarino was slightly detained, but then

ran the remainder of the meeting.

ATTENDANCE: All clubs were in attendance except: Bedford Golf, Twin Oaks,
and Waccabuc.

MINUTES: Dan Levy (Chappaqua) made a motion that the minutes of the May,
2008 meeting be accepted as is; Margaret Kaplan (Lewisboro) seconded.
Minutes were accepted unanimously.

TREASURER’S REPORT: A reminder was made that dues need to be paid to
John Osterhoudt by June 24, 2008. Dues are now $725.00 per team. The
following teams currently owe dues: Pocantico, Waccabuc, Yorktown.

ROSTERS: Rosters are due to John Osterhoudt by July 1, 2008. Information on
how to get them to him via mail, e-mail, in person, or by fax is on the website.
New swimmers may be added up to two days prior to a meet.

OLD BUSINESS:

e Updated information for clubs is on website but the following teams still
need to give us their info: Waccabuc, Tarrycrest, MKCC, and Torview.
Parent Reps and coaches were asked to check the website for accuracy
of this information.

e We are in the process of getting estimates for prices of ribbons and
medals for next year. Once we have this information a decision will be
made by the Board.

o All teams were asked to give a count of car magnets needed- last chance
at tonight’s meeting.

e Swim-a-thon: Leslie Hutton (Cortlandt) announced that, due to pool
restrictions, she cannot invite outside swimmers to participate in the
swim-a-thon (to raise funds for a scholarship in memory of her daughter,
Beth). However, she will get information to us (via e-mail) on how to
sponsor a swimmer.



e Changes need to be made to the B Meet schedule and will be done in the
next few days. This info. will be sent to all clubs via e-mail and posted on
the website.

NEW BUSINESS:

¢ Susannah Rudel of Chappagqua Swim and Tennis will be sponsoring
“Summer Swimmers’ Fighting Hunger” again this year. She started it last
year as a Girl Scout project and 10 teams participated. She encouraged
all to participate this year and had information available at the meeting.

e Kevin Mullaney (Katonah) asked if a swimmer who resides in Katonah but
goes to Bedford Hills schools can swim for Bedford Hills. Discussion
ensued and Michael Panzarino requested that he get more specific
information from the recreation department.

e Carolyn Johnson was available after the meeting to answer questions for
those hosting championship meets this year.

NEXT MEETING: Thursday, July 31% - after the All Star Diving Meet in Pocantico
Hills @ approx. 7:00 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT: Michael Panzarino motioned that the meeting be adjourned. It
was seconded by Bea Rhodes. The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Patty Kelly

Recording Secretary
July 10, 2008



